
Dear Representative Koleszar, Chair of the Michigan House Education Committee, 
 
I am writing in support of HB5174, which would require education about organ donation and the Donor 
Registry for all 9th graders in Michigan public schools. Neighboring states of Ohio, Indiana, Illinois, as 
well as many other states, require education about organ donation. Michigan does not. 
 
As a result, only 21% of new drivers register as organ donors. The root is a lack of education. If Michigan 
could match the new driver registration rate of other states, we would see another 100,000 young 
people added annually to the Donor Registry. 
 
Currently, 2,400 Michigan adults are waiting for a life-saving organ transplant. An additional 16,000 
Michigan adults linger on dialysis, many of whom would benefit from a kidney transplant.  
 
I was one of those people.  
 
I have received the gift of life three times. With my three kidney transplants, I have made a difference 
in the lives of others. I am a Psychiatric Physician Assistant, who also happens to be a Masters level 
trained Social Worker. I work in the Community Mental Health arena and have the privilege of treating 
underserved populations who would otherwise often go without care. Each day I am able to give back to 
the community is because someone had the education and made the decision to say, ‘yes’; yes to being 
an organ donor, yes to giving me another opportunity to live out my wildest dreams, and yes the 
ultimate gift to humanity. I cannot stop until the thousands of others waiting have the same 
opportunities.   
 
The only difference between an unavoidable death and an unavoidable death that leads to a life-saving 
organ donation is a “yes.” We know that education about organ donation will lead to more yesses and 
save more lives in Michigan. 
 
 
I respectfully implore for prompt passage of this important legislation. Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Sarah Scantamburlo 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

Sarah Scantamburlo 
 

, MSW, MS,  PA-C 
 

Physician Assistant 
 

 

Email:  sscantamburlo@cnshealthcare.org 

 |  www.cnshealthcare.org 

  

Address:  279 Summit Drive , Waterford 
 

, MI 
 

48328 
    

Main Number:  248-745-4900  | Main Fax:  248-994-8005 
   

 

mailto:sscantamburlo@cnshealthcare.org
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cnshealthcare.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLrose%40house.mi.gov%7C51c6120d5bd74218491608dc3c663b81%7C2d22da34df4044e581670c9860b4a3a9%7C1%7C0%7C638451657012195592%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zFm0e6hA79Uphc68DBo1QjO%2FWwOOII7D7QEtYjdWgCo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FCNSMichigan&data=05%7C02%7CLrose%40house.mi.gov%7C51c6120d5bd74218491608dc3c663b81%7C2d22da34df4044e581670c9860b4a3a9%7C1%7C0%7C638451657012164139%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=K7FWjYvHkfOf8Uy7F%2BuPC3yIIvznkcapeePPgJ%2F6sdE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.linkedin.com%2Fcompany%2Fcns-michigan&data=05%7C02%7CLrose%40house.mi.gov%7C51c6120d5bd74218491608dc3c663b81%7C2d22da34df4044e581670c9860b4a3a9%7C1%7C0%7C638451657012169954%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mZrQU2OmdsoSGE%2F1MPlnJv4zBvfQmLssaQ9%2BsuWz1t0%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2FCNSMichigan&data=05%7C02%7CLrose%40house.mi.gov%7C51c6120d5bd74218491608dc3c663b81%7C2d22da34df4044e581670c9860b4a3a9%7C1%7C0%7C638451657012175808%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wP9Gve%2FFM6B5ZD1Y2M6cDKPql5LoiHSHJvfnZLf1CGM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fcnsmichigan%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLrose%40house.mi.gov%7C51c6120d5bd74218491608dc3c663b81%7C2d22da34df4044e581670c9860b4a3a9%7C1%7C0%7C638451657012182476%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=olvbp0w1HDToHmY2tmGLDSwptUSVQ1ksH4MfKGmF%2B1c%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2FCNSMichigan%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLrose%40house.mi.gov%7C51c6120d5bd74218491608dc3c663b81%7C2d22da34df4044e581670c9860b4a3a9%7C1%7C0%7C638451657012188959%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WVxU9qqCvyvidCLBAr65wN63Z%2BLjqrnMTLCWAX7gMuc%3D&reserved=0


 


